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President’s Report  

August has been a very busy, but rewarding, month for members and Friends of Rotary. 
  
Below are many of the projects and activities the club has been involved in. More details of each will be provided 
by the Directors and Committee Coordinators in their articles within. 
 

• We are very fortunate to have a local GP, a retired nurse and an aged care nurse who are on our 
Mental Health Committee, conduct a monthly Women’s Health Talk at Minto Garden Retirement 
Village. 

• As members of the Mental Health and Wellbeing Committee, Beth and I gave a well-being talk to a 
group of parents at Campbellfield Public School. This was very well received by the parents and carers. 

• On 10 and 11 August, Bunning’s BBQs were held to raise funds for MHERV – Men’s Health Education 
Rural Van.  We had a very successful BBQ at the Casula Crossroads store. 

• Our pop-up stall at William Carey Christan School Fun Fair (photo right →) was a 
success, and we look forward to our next one at Carrington Retirement Village 
on Saturday, 14 September. 

• The monthly Car Club BBQ was held at Cataract Dam and was well attended. 

See us on Facebook 
Web: https://www.ingleburnrotary.org/ 
Email: ingleburnrotaryclub@gmail.com  

PO Box 138, Ingleburn NSW 1890 

https://www.facebook.com/ingleburnrotary/
https://www.ingleburnrotary.org/
mailto:ingleburnrotaryclub@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/ingleburnrotary/
https://www.ingleburnrotary.org/
mailto:ingleburnrotaryclub@gmail.com
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• The residents of Minto Gardens supported our Hidden Homeless 
Project by donating, sewing bags, and making up care packs for men, 
women, and children.  
 

The following events will be held in the last days of August and will be 
reported in September’s newsletter: 
  

• Our monthly Craft Workshop at Minto Gardens is proving increasingly popular with 30 residents 
booked in to make a sun catcher and a key ring.  

 

• On Thursday evening of 29 August, the Rotaract Club of Macarthur is holding their Charter Dinner 
 at Lakeside. The club is a proud supporter along with the other Macarthur clubs.  
 

• Our new INTERACT club at James Meehan High School is holding its first Trivia Night to raise funds 
 for The Silver Coin Project. 
 

Thank you to all the members, Friends of Rotary, and community supporters who give so much of their time, and 
effort, to enable us to make a difference.  
 
Yours in Rotary, 
 

 
 
 
PAG GAIL TAYLOR 
President 2024-25 
 
 

 
 
 

Club Celebrations: September 2024 
 

 
  

In September, we celebrate three birthdays: Rotarian Devendra Sapkota 

(11 Sep), Rotarian Steve Marshall and Kaylene Domanski (21 Sep)  

 
Wishing each of you a wonderful birthday celebration and all the best for 
the remainder of 2024! 

 

 

 

 

Two couples celebrate wedding anniversaries in September; and we hope 
they enjoy a memorable day: Rotarian Ken & Lynn Barnard (13 Sep) 
and Rotarian Barry & Jenny Woolfe (19 Sep). 
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During September, two Friends of Rotary mark anniversaries with Tania Hasib 
realising 4 years (17 Sep), and Moana Strickland ticking over 3 years (29 Sep); 
both were Rotarian members up to 30 June. 
 

Our club, and Rotary International, sincerely thanks all for their continued service, and their support of 
Rotary International, and the community.  

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION:  On 1 August, Service Project Centre replaced Rotary Showcase. 

 

 
 
 

  
 

 

 

August is  

Membership and New Club Development Month 

 

August, designated as Membership and Club Development Month, 

is an ideal time to contemplate the numerous advantages of Rotary 

membership. Rotary is a worldwide network of neighbours, friends, 

leaders, and problem-solvers dedicated to creating a positive, 

enduring impact on our communities and across the world. The 

pillars of Rotary's success are our united efforts in service, 

leadership, and fellowship. 

 

Being a Rotarian comes with a wealth of benefits, including professional networking 

opportunities and avenues for personal growth. Members join a global network of 

1.4 million Rotarians, which encourages connections that go beyond geographical 

and cultural boundaries. This diverse assembly offers a forum for idea exchange, 

collaborative projects, and the formation of lasting friendships. Moreover, Rotary's 

dedication to ethical leadership and service provides members with opportunities to 

enhance their leadership abilities and effect real change in their communities.  

 

The Significance of Membership Expansion 

Expanding our membership is vital for the sustainability and influence of Rotary. 

Welcoming new members brings fresh perspectives, innovative ideas, and a surge of 

energy to our clubs. A larger membership base enhances our ability to embark on 

ambitious service projects that meet the urgent needs of our communities, both locally 

and globally. 
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Securing Rotary's Legacy 

For Rotary's enduring success, we must prioritise membership growth, and retention. To strengthen our 

membership, we need to foster an inclusive and engaging atmosphere where each member feels appreciated 

and is motivated to contribute. This is possible through lively meetings, impactful 

projects, and consistent mentorship and support.  
 

Forming new clubs broadens Rotary's impact, enabling us to reach more 

communities and nurture future Rotarians. 

 

The Essence of the Rotary Experience 

Being part of Rotary is about fellowship, service, and satisfaction. It means joining forces for a cause greater 

than us and collaborating for societal betterment. The unique abilities and enthusiasm of each member drives 

our collective achievements, rendering Rotary a dynamic and influential entity.  
 

Enhancing and enlarging our Rotary family is key to preserving our legacy of service for future generations. 

United, we can accomplish extraordinary feats.  

 

 

WE ARE THE ESSENCE OF ROTARY! 

 

 
 

CHRISTINE SALTER 
Bulletin Editor, 2024-25 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Rotary Foundation 

 

INVESTMENT STRATEGY 

The Foundation needs a more predictable level of financial support for revenue to pay its annual operating 
expenses and provide an operating reserve; therefore, to ensure the Foundation's long-term financial 
sustainability, the Trustees approved a funding model. Investments are critical to the sustainability of Rotary 
International and The Rotary Foundation. 
 

The Office of Investment is responsible for managing Rotary’s investments according to policies set by The Rotary 
Foundation’s Trustees and Rotary International’s Board of Directors. Through a commitment to stewardship and 
excellence, they seek to establish a legacy that distinguishes Rotary as a prudent investor, supports Rotary's 

objectives, and promotes sustainability. 
 
 
 

←  Trustees to left, and President & Board of Directors to the right   → 
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Annual Fund: 

The Annual Fund is the primary source of funds that support The Rotary Foundation’s programs and areas of 
focus. 
Contributions to the Annual Fund from Rotary members and other donors are directed into two sub-funds: the 
World Fund, and District Designated Fund. Through the SHARE system, contributions are transformed into grants. 
The World Fund provides funding for Rotary’s highest priority activities around the globe. 
 

Contributions to the Annual Fund are invested for three-years to generate earnings to meet the Foundation’s 
operating expenses. Ater the three-year period, the District Designated component is returned to each District 
to be used for District Grants for club approved projects. 
 

To achieve the objective of the Annual Fund, the portfolio is invested conservatively with an emphasis on 
liquidity, and income over capital appreciation; the Fund portfolio is 100 percent invested in fixed income assets.  
 
Endowment Fund: 

The objective of the Endowment Fund is to provide a permanent and sustainable source of funding.   
 

Contributions to the Endowment Fund are invested in perpetuity, and investment earnings are used to provide 
a permanent source of income to support Foundation programs. 
 

The long-term nature of the Endowment dictates a bias toward equity investments because of the higher return 
potential in comparison to fixed income investments.  Hence, 85 percent of the Endowment portfolio is targeted 
for investments in assets expected to produce equity-like returns.   
 

The Endowment should generate a higher rate of return over time compared to the Annual Fund, but with more 
variability in the returns from year to year.  
 
PolioPlus Fund: 

The PolioPlus Fund has always been invested only in fixed-income securities (i.e., bonds) because of the need to 
protect and preserve the funds contributed toward the effort to end Polio. 
 
In the past, when the time horizon for both investment and grant-making was longer, the investment portfolio 
held longer-term bonds that generated higher yields. The PolioPlus Fund portfolio benefited from the long cycle 
of declining interest rates. 
 

Today, the investments are limited to short-term, fixed-income securities because the Foundation is raising and 
disbursing funds within a short time frame as we get closer to reaching our goal. 
 

The returns over the past few years reflect the low-interest rate environment, and the lower-risk, short-term 
nature of the investments.  
 
Rotary International: 

Rotary International holds a portfolio to ensure that Rotary is financially stable and can cover its obligations in 
unforeseen circumstances. 
 

These funds are invested in a conservative strategy that emphasises liquidity and income over capital 
appreciation. The Rotary International portfolio is 100 percent invested in fixed-income assets. 
 

The above Investment Strategy reflects why, for the fifteenth (15th) consecutive year, The Rotary Foundation has 
received the highest rating – four stars – from Charity Navigator, an independent evaluator of charities in the 
USA. 
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The Rotary Foundation should be Rotarians’ Charity of choice. 
 
Further information in my series of exposés in the following months. 
 

 
 
PDG BILL SALTER 
Foundation Director 2024-25 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Community Service  

 

BUNNINGS BBQ FOR MHERV 

There was excitement in the air as our club was going to run our first Bunnings BBQ in quite a while. This was to 
be special event raising funds for a Men’s Health Education Rural Van (or MHERV). Across the state, Bunnings 
stores invited Rotary clubs to run barbeques over the weekend to raise essential funds to support this worthy 
cause. Our turn was on Sunday, 11 August at Bunnings’ Crossroads store. 
 

It was a beautiful sunny morning as we rolled into the carpark to begin setting up for 
the day. The morning crew consisting of Jan, Gail, Beth, Jim, Rosslyn, and myself went 
about busily unloading the truck, preparing table coverings, loading up the drinks 
with ice, and preparing the barbeque ready to cook.  
 
We were so busy that we didn’t notice one small detail – something was missing – 
our bread rolls! That’s ok, no need to panic crew, they are often delivered inside the 
store but, upon checking, there were none to be found.  
 
On the phone quick smart to the bakery. Problem was the other Rotary club from the day before had used the 
same bakery! The baker had thought that it was just a doubled-up order, and so didn’t deliver. Even worse, he 
had no bread rolls spare (we only wanted 450!) and no driver available. He did, however, offer us loaves of bread.  
Problem was that this Bunnings store asked us to use bread rolls only. So, it was off inside the store to negotiate 
a deal with the Manager. Thankfully commonsense prevailed, and we were allowed to use sliced bread. Thank 
you, Bunnings. 
 
Then, being creative and practical, Jan came to the rescue as he and Jim jumped into Jan’s car and headed for 
the bakery to collect 27 loaves of freshly baked bread. 
 
Meanwhile, we had to keep explaining to potential customers that our rolls weren’t delivered early, and that we 
were still waiting. They were most understanding and promised to come back after shopping.  We did begin to 
cook our sausages in readiness. 
 
Then across the carpark came the purveyors of fine bread – yes that’s right, Jan and Jim had returned with a 
carload of aromatic fresh bread. There was much excitement between the morning crew and a few customers 
who had chosen to take a seat in the sun and wait with us.  
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Then it was full steam ahead for the day, filling the hotplate with sausages and 
onions, ready for lots of hungry people. 
 
The morning trade was a bit sporadic at times, varying from no customers to quickly 
having six people waiting to be served. Towards lunchtime, trade increased and, as 
the afternoon crew arrived, it was quite busy. They jumped straight in and took over 
the serving as we bid some of the morning crew farewell.  
 
Stef, Brenda, and Bill, joined me for the afternoon shift and were kept very busy for most of the afternoon. So 
busy in fact, that we had to go and purchase additional supplies to keep us going until 4:00 pm. 
 
So finally, the time came to down tools and relax. We had served just over 500 sausage sandwiches to customers, 
often accompanied by a cold drink.  
 
Our fundraising for MHERV was a great success. We had raised well over $1,000 for a really worthy cause. So, 
thank you to Bunnings for the opportunity and thank you to all those customers who came and supported us. 
 
A special thank you to all those Rotarians who gave of their time for MHERV.        
 

CAR SHOW BBQ 

Our regular car show BBQ was very different this month. Instead of an early morning start with bacon and eggs 
at Campbelltown, we headed off for a special day at Cataract Dam, supplying a mid-morning brunch to all the 
car enthusiasts. 
 

Our usual crew of Beth, Steve, and Peter were there, alongside Gail and Brian, Jim 
and Julie-Ann, and Cheryl. We arrived shortly after the gates opened and snagged a 
beaut spot to set up (that was a little BBQ joke … ‘snagged’ ).  We scurried about to set 
up the marquee and tables, the drink tubs, and our food preparation area. The 
barbeques at the dam were electric, so we pushed the ignition buttons on during the 
setting up, thinking that they would be good and hot by the time we were ready to 
use them. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Here come the first cars” was the cry we heard. Sure enough, the long line of fabulous cars was snaking its way 
slowly down the driveway and into our “show and talk” area.  
 

How are we going team? Not real good – our food was on cooking, but very slowly. 
The electric barbeques weren’t that good for people in a hurry. Why such a hurry? 
Because we had a hoard of hungry visitors heading our way to get some brunch. 
The coffee van was parked beside us, so they kept the crowd distracted for a while. 
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It is just as well that we Rotarians are experienced and think ahead – we had brought one of our large portable 
gas barbeques on the back of the truck. With great haste, it was assembled, connected to gas and fired up to 
support the cooking. Now we were getting somewhere. 
 
Poor Beth, our front of house cashier. She was inundated with a long line of customers. She talked sweetly to 
them and took their money, all the time assuring them that the wait wouldn’t be too long. Meanwhile, back of 
house, the team worked furiously to cook and assemble the food as quickly as possible. Everyone was eventually 
served with their choice of food, some even went for a bun with the lot – bacon, egg, sausage, onion, and sauce. 
This was accompanied by a can of coke!  (they drank their coffee while standing around chatting, waiting for 
their food). 
 
Well done team, we’ve reached the end of the line. Relax and take a short break, you’ve earned it. A gentle trickle 
of customers continued to arrive, and they were served in our usual prompt and efficient manner.  
 
The roar of a few engines, and shouts of goodbye, flagged the start of the departure routines that the car 
enthusiasts go through each meeting. This also meant that it was time for us to clean the barbeques off and start 
packing up for our return home. Everyone pitched in to help, and it wasn’t long before we finally dismantled the 
marquee and packed it on top of everything else on the truck.  
 
Thank you to all those Rotarians and their partners who helped make this day a great success. We all had a good 
time, even if it was a bit tiring. 
 
Special thanks to Jim and Julie-Ann who helped unload and store everything back at our storage facility. 
 
(P.S.  Ask Cheryl how to spell Cataract !  I know that she will get the first letter correct!) 

 
 Well done Ingleburn Rotary! 
    

 
  
 

PETER FLEW              
Community Service Director 2024-25 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The Words and Wisdom of Paul Harris 

What is  Rotary? What is it all about?  Rotarians of many countries arise to make answer, but no two 

answers are alike.  Is there no common accord?  Yes, there is one; it is like the rumble of a great organ, 

the roar of a distant sea breaking on the beach.  Beneath Rotary’s many and varied activities, there is the 

unchanging undertone of goodwill, goodwill, goodwill.  On this anniversary, my hope is for the 

continued advanced of goodwill between (men) people and between nations.  I have no higher hope, 

nor do I know of one. 

Message on Rotary’s 30th birthday 
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International 

 

SHREE KRISHNA SECONDARY SCHOOL  

Our application for a District Grant for a science upgrade at Shree Krishna Secondary School in Nepal has been 
submitted. If successful, Rotary International will provide 50% of the funds and the club pays the other 50%. 

 
The club’s contribution is being raised through the sale of hand-made cards, and the 
proceeds from our pop-up stalls.  
 
The  latest stall was at William Carey Christan School Fun Fair. The 
success of the stall is due to the quality items that are made by 
members, Friends of Rotary, and our community supporters. 
Without this ongoing support we would not be able to raise the 
funds needed to provide a better education for the young people in 

the village of Taruka in Nepal.  
 
A special thanks to Peter, and Brian for doing the bump in and out. To Brenda, and Beth for your tireless efforts 
in producing so many of the items on the stall. To Cheryl, for always being there to lend a hand.  
 
To Judy Wicks, a Friend of Rotary, who works tirelessly making the 
most beautiful items for us to sell, our heartfelt gratitude. Know 
your efforts are making a difference to the lives of young people in 
Nepal.  Note in the photos her teapot cozies and crochet tea towels. 
 
Our next stall is at the Carrington Fair on Saturday, 14 September. 
Please drop by. 
 
We are always looking out for support with hand-made and art and craft items. Please let us know if you can 
help us.  
 

 

 
 
PAG GAIL TAYLOR  
International Director 2024-25 

 
 

 
 
 
 

The Words and Wisdom of Paul Harris 

Rotary brings together business and professional (men) people differing in social status, religious beliefs, 

and nationality in order that they be more intelligible to each other and, therefore, more sympathetic 

and friend, and helpful. 

My Road to Rotary 
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Membership 
    

 
 
 

 

 

AUGUST IS MEMBERSHIP AND NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT MONTH 

This can be supported by getting to know your members better, and by letting the community know more about 
Rotary. 
 
Getting to know the members better is by having members speak on their walk in life, and what they seek to 
achieve.   
 
Our club ‘3-minuter’ talks can assist with this, as well as members supporting club projects and social activities. 
 
Letting the community know more about Rotary and our club can be achieved in a number of ways including 
holding Information nights. 

 
INFORMATION EVENING 

Our club is holding an Information night on Tuesday, 3 September starting at 7:00 pm and will run for an hour; 
the venue is the Ingleburn RSL Club. 
 
It is an invitation to ALL members to invite one, or more ,friends or colleagues to attend and hear a little about 
Rotary and our club’s activities.  
 
Additionally,  ALL who receive and read the Ingle Angle are welcome to  come along and share the occasion with 
the members. 
 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU  
ON 3 SEPTEMBER THERE! 

 
 

 
 
BILL SALTER & DREW PERCIVAL 
Co-Membership Directors 2024-25 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The Rotary Club of Ingleburn is known for upholding the motto of ‘People of   
Action’ and is always looking for new members.  
 

Should you know anyone with a passion to serve our community, please have 
them contact us. 
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New Generations 
 

RYPEN (Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment) 

No candidates until April 2025, however, we aim to send two candidates, budget permitting. 

 
RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards) 

We have two candidates for January 2025 already and I have sent the application forms for them to complete.   I 
have asked that they will return them to me on my return on 12 September. 
 

We know both girls as they do part time work at the Ingleburn RSL. 
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INERACT 

Both Hurlstone Agricultural High School and Sarah Redfern High School (current) Interact clubs have indicated 
their support for both the Macarthur 24-hour Walk for Cancer, and our club’s Gifts of Hope project. 
 
Sarah Redfern High School Interact has a new, large group of members, all boys, which is good. I hope they find 
enough programs to keep them interested. The club is running an RUOK Day activity. 
 
James Meehan High School has now formed a combined SRC (Senior Representative Council) and an Interact club, 
that will change in the future to separate clubs within the school. 
 
The club’s Executive have been presented with their Interact Badges, and Rotarian and club Director, Fiona 
McKinnon, will continue to be our club’s liaison/support contact with them and will report on their upcoming 
activities.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
BARRY WOOLFE 
New Generations Director 2024-25 

 

 

 

JAMES MEEHAN HIGH SCHOOL INTERACT CLUB 

At the end of Term 2, I had the privilege of attending the planning day for the newly formed Interact Club at 
James Meehan High School. This dynamic student-led club, with the support of the Rotary Club of Ingleburn, 
aims to inspire and empower young people to become active, engaged leaders in their community. The planning 
day was filled with excitement, fresh ideas, and a collective enthusiasm for making a positive impact locally. 
 
I was particularly impressed by the level of dedication and the explicit details produced during this meeting. The 
students demonstrated a remarkable commitment to developing meaningful projects, and thoroughly discussed 
every aspect of their future initiatives. 
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The students, supported by passionate staff, eagerly discussed future projects and initiatives that align with 
Rotary's core values of “Service above Self”.  
 
Their first fundraiser will be a Trivia Night with the theme “Through the Decades” to be held on Friday, 30 August. 
Money raised at this event will be donated to The Silver Coin Project. 
 
 

 
 
FIONA McKINNON 
Board Director 2024-25 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

 
 
 

Vocational Service 
                                     
VOCATIONAL SERVICE - this is both a Club, and members, responsibility. 
 
 

Vocational Service activities for a club run throughout the year on their own, and in combination 
with other Areas of Rotary. 
 

Currently we have two Vocational activities coming up.  
 

The first is a visit to State Parliament House. This is to be on Wednesday, 16 October, starting at 6:00 pm. It will 
include a ‘talk and tour’ conducted  by our local State member, Anoulack Chanthivong, on various parts of the 
historic building, followed by an enjoyable dinner in a prestigious dining area.  The cost is still to be confirmed. 
 

 
Anyone with an interest in attending,  kindly contact Drew Percival on 0416 111 881. 
 
Another Vocational visit will be to a large business in our local area. More on that soon. 
 

 
 

 
DREW PERCIVAL 
Vocational Service Director 2024-25  
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Mental Health Committee 
 

  Mental well-being is an ongoing need in our community and this month the Rotary Club of 
Ingleburn were proactive in several projects. 

 

PARENT l CARER WORKSHOP 

At the start of the month, Beth and Gail presented a Workshop 
for 18 parents and carers at Campbellfield Public School. The self-care focus 
looked at sharing strategies and connecting with each other.  We celebrated 

parents and carers as being:  Amazing;  the first teachers, managers, leaders, 
and creators of the future. 

 
HIDDEN HOMELESS 

Minto Gardens Retirement Village created, and donated, care packs for the Hidden Homeless. Their generosity 
was amazing, and their donations filled 61 bags with essentials for those in temporary accommodation.  
 
A special thanks to Cheryl, from Minto Gardens, who has joined the Rotary Sewing Team to make the bags.  
Thank you to Beth, Gail, and Carolyn who co-ordinated this activity. 
 
Our new total of care packs delivered to the Hidden Homeless is now 195. An amazing community effort. 

 
MINTO GARDENS 
Each month we are undertaking a craft activity at Minto Gardens 
Retirement Village. The purpose is to build skills, confidence, and a sense 
of community. This month we made suncatchers and key rings.  
 
A special thank you to Gail, Kaylene, Liz, Beth, and Brenda who assisted the 
21 residents and staff in their creative endeavours.  
 
Beth, on behalf IngleMinds. 
 

 
 
 

BETH GODWIN 
Mental Health Committee 2024-25 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Social Committee 
 

The Social Committee continually looks at opportunities for members and Friends of Ingleburn Rotary Club to 
enjoy each other’s company with the committee also combining with other committees of the Club to assist with 
their endeavours as, on a great deal of occasions, there is a social element in those activities. 
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On Friday, 30 August, James Meehan High School is holding a Trivia Night starting at 6:00 pm; there is a nominal 
cost, and a dress up theme to enhance the evening. A group from our club is attending to test their knowledge. 
At a last minute, anyone interested in joining to group, should contact Fiona McKinnon. 
 
On Wednesday, 18 September,  a group of 16 consisting of members, Friends of Rotary, and members’ friends 
have booked a cruise on the Nepean Belle to enjoy the river’s sites, social interaction, and a morning tea put on 
by the tour operators. 
 
On Wednesday evening, 16 October, we will be travelling into Sydney to enjoy a tour and dinner in State 
Parliament House. 
 
With the date to be confirmed, on a Sunday in the second half of November, those interested in ‘social’ and a 
‘healthy’ activity can join in a walk. The exact  route is to be confirmed; however, there will be the opportunity 
to have a ‘refresher stop’ at a quality coffee shop. 
 
Also, in November we are looking to hold a dinner at a local restaurant; more information on this soon. 
 
On the evening of Tuesday, 3 December, we are holding our annual Christmas function; a ‘must attend’ event. 
Notice of this, including cost, time, and theme, will be provided in the very near future but remember to put the 
date in your calendar! 
 

With Christmas around the corner, don’t forget to shop, shop, and shop, for presents for 
our ‘Gifts of Hope’ enterprise. Please consider purchasing, and donating gifts, up to the 
value of $20; remember to leave unwrapped so local children can enjoy the joy and 
pleasure of opening a gift on Christmas Day.  

 
The ‘Gifts of Hope’ actual presents wrapping day is Sunday, 9 December, at Ingleburn RSL 

starting at 11:00 am. Anyone interested in volunteering their time and assistance  for the whole, or part, of the 
operation can contact Beth Godwin.  Whilst there are a number of dates in the timeline for distribution to 
schools, communities, they are yet to be finalised but watch this space!! 
 

 

 
DREW PERCIVAL, GAIL TAYLOR & JENNY WOOLFE       
Social Committee 2024-25 
 
 

 
 
  
 

The Words and Wisdom of Paul Harris 

Rotary must be creative and not merely receptive.  The genius of big business(men) people must be 

directed to the task of finding new ways and means of making practical the term “The Brotherhood of 

Man”. 

My Road to Rotary 
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Calendar of Events 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Day Date Function Where l Time 

SEPTEMBER 

Sunday 1 September   

Monday 2 September   

Tuesday 3 September Membership - Information Night  
Bardia Room, Ingleburn RSL 
6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday 3 September Ingle Minds Meeting 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
7.00 pm to 8.30 pm 

Wednesday 4 September   

Thursday  5 September   

Friday  6 September   

Saturday 7 September Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 8 September   

Monday 9 September Board Meeting 
Via Zoom 
5:30 pm 

Tuesday 10 September Meeting  
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 11 September   

Thursday 12 September RUOK? Day Community Engagement Activity 
10.00 am to 12.00 pm Minto Market 
Place 

Friday  13 September   

Saturday 14 September Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Saturday 14 September 
Carrington Country Fair 

Pop-Up Staff 
 

Sunday 15 September   

Monday 16 September   

Tuesday 17 September   

Wednesday 18 September Social Outing: Nepean Belle Refer Social Report for Time 

Wednesday 18 September Craft Activity 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Thursday 19 September   

Friday  20 September   

Saturday 21 September Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 22 September   

Monday 23 September   

Tuesday 24 September Meeting  
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 25 September   

Thursday 26 September   
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Day Date Function Where l Time 

Friday  27 September 
Women’s Health Talk 

 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
3:30 pm to 4:30 pm 

Saturday 28 September Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 29 September Car Show BBQ  
Old Campbelltown Bunnings Site 
6:30 am to 9:00 am 

Monday 30 September   

OCTOBER 

Tuesday 1 October Ingle Minds Meeting Via Zoom 

Wednesday 2 October   

Thursday 3 October   

Friday  4 October   

Saturday 5 October Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 6 October   

Monday 7 October   

Tuesday 8 October Meeting  
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 9 October   

Thursday 10 October   

Friday  11 October   

Saturday 12 October 
24-Hour Fight Against Cancer Macarthur 

BBQ  
Campbelltown Athletics Field 
9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Sunday 13 October   

Monday 14 October Board Meeting 
Via Zoom 
5:30 pm 

Tuesday 15 October   

Wednesday 16 October 
Social Outing: State Parliament House 

 Tour & Dinner 
Tour commencing: 6:00 pm 
& Dinner to follow 

Thursday 17 October   

Friday  18 October   

Saturday 19 October Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 20 October   

Monday 21 October   

Tuesday 22 October 
Meeting – Guest Speaker 

PDG Stephen Humphreys: Aust Rotary Health 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 23 October Craft Activity 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Thursday 24 October 
World Polio Day –  

Train Ride for Polio  
Train times to be confirmed 

Friday  25 October 
Women’s Health Talk 

 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
9:30 am to 11:30 am 

Saturday 26 October Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Saturday 26 October Bunnings BBQ 
Bunnings Crossroads 
8:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Sunday 27 October Car Show BBQ  
Old Campbelltown Bunnings Site 
6:30 am to 9:00 am 
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Day Date Function Where l Time 

Monday 28 October   

Tuesday 29 October   

Wednesday 30 October   

Thursday 31 October   

NOVEMBER 

Friday  1 November   

Saturday 2 November Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 3 November   

Monday 4 November   

Tuesday  5 November Ingle Minds Meeting Face-to-face l Venue TBA 

Wednesday 6 November   

Thursday 7 November   

Friday  8 November   

Saturday 9 November   

Sunday 10 November   

Monday 11 November Board Meeting 
Via Zoom 
5:30 pm 

Tuesday 12 November Meeting  
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 13 November   

Thursday 14 November   

Friday  15 November   

Saturday 16 November Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 17 November   

Monday 18 November   

Tuesday 19 November   

Wednesday 20 November Craft Activity 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Thursday 21 November   

Friday  22 November   

Saturday 23 November Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 24 November Car Show BBQ  
Old Campbelltown Bunnings Site 
6:30 am to 9:00 am 

Monday 25 November   

Tuesday 26 November Meeting  
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 27 November   

Thursday 28 November 
District 9675 

 President's Meeting & AGM 
Bankstown Sports Club 
6:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

Friday  29 November 
Women’s Health Talk 

 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
9:30 am to 11:30 am 

Saturday 30 November Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

DECEMBER 

Sunday 1 December   
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Day Date Function Where l Time 

Monday 2 December   

Tuesday 3 December Social Outing: Club Christmas Party 
Ottimo House 
6:30 pm for 7:00 pm 

Wednesday 4 December Market Day 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
Time: TBC 

Thursday 5 December   

Friday  6 December Christmas Carols & BBQ 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
Time for Carols & BBQ: TBC 

Saturday 7 December Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 8 December   

Monday 9 December Craft Activity 
Minto Gardens Retirement Home 
10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Monday 9 December Board Meeting 
Via Zoom 
5:30 pm 

Tuesday 10 December 
Minto Gardens Aussie Christmas 

with Rotary Santa 
Volunteers need to cook BBQ lunch 
Time: TBC 

Tuesday 10 December Meeting – Club AGM 
Ingleburn RSL Club 
Dinner 6:00 pm l Meting 7:00 pm  

Wednesday 11 December   

Thursday 12 December   

Friday  13 December   

Saturday 14 December Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Saturday 14 December Bunnings BBQ 
Bunnings Crossroads 
8:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Sunday 15 December   

Monday 16 December   

Tuesday 17 December   

Wednesday 18 December   

Thursday 19 December   

Friday  20 December   

Saturday 21 December Wheel 
Minto Marketplace  
9.30 am to 11.30 am 

Sunday 22 December   

Monday 23 December   

Tuesday 24 December CHRISTMAS EVE  

Wednesday 25 December CHRISTMAS DAY  

Thursday 26 December   

Friday  27 December   

Saturday 28 December   

Sunday 29 December   

Monday 30 December   

Tuesday 31 December NEW YEAR’S EVE  

 

 


